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Dear Friends and Family of Hilton Baptist Church, 
 

Most of you know that I am a diabetic.  Attached to my body is an insulin pump which 
helps to regulate my sugar levels. Also attached is a sensor which communicates to my 
pump telling it if I require more or less insulin to keep my glucose level in a healthy 
range    

Recently I acquired a new and updated pump. It was long overdue.  My previous pump 
was significantly cracked and outdated.  The sensor stopped working several months 
ago and I was monitoring my sugar levels myself.  Admittedly, sometimes I was lazy in 
doing so and as a result my sugar levels were not always in the healthiest range.   

Although my doctor has been telling me for quite some time I needed to update my 
pump, I kept avoiding and putting off the decision. I had various reasons for doing so: 

It was going to be too much of a hassle to get a new pump.                                                                   
Getting trained on a new pump would take up time that I’d rather be using elsewhere. 

How much was a new pump going to cost me?                                                                                    
My pump may have some cracks, but it still works.                                                                   

I’ll take care of it when I really need to.                                                                                                    
I am comfortable and familiar with my old pump. Why make my life more complicat-

ed? How is this really going to improve my life when everything seems fine now?                  
Getting a new pump, may require me to start taking my diabetes more seriously. 

So, let me ask you to seriously consider this question: 

If you had known I was relying on a worn out, broken down, outdated insulin 
pump to manage my health… and…. I was using the above reasons/excuses/
explanations to avoid getting a new one – what would you have said to me?     

Seriously…..what would you have said?  I suspect some of you would have taken a                
direct and firm approach:  “Dan, this is your health.  Stop making excuses and take care 
of this NOW!”   While others of you might take a gentler, yet more imploring approach: 
“Dan, we don’t want anything bad to happen to you.  PLEASE get a new pump.” 

Okay, now it is my turn.  How is it with your soul?  Is it cracked and broken down but 
you keep telling yourself “Yeah, but it still works”?  Is it easier to stay with the “old 
model” because it’s just more familiar and comfortable and trying to “update” it will 
require too much time and energy?  Are you concerned about how much it will cost 
you?  Are you telling yourself “I’ll take care of this when I really need to?” 

Is taking care of my own physical health any less important than you taking care of your 
own soul?  If YOU would want me to care for my own body, is it unreasonable for ME 
to want you to care for your own soul in a similar way?  If you find my own explana-
tions to be unacceptable and inexcusable, what would you say about your own? 

The holidays will soon be upon us.  This is a season of gratitude, light, love, family and 
faith.  If your soul is in need of an update, now is a good time to be in 
church and to stop with the excuses.  The doors are open and we’ll be 
here.  God will be here too.  The choice, and the consequences of that 
choice, is in your hands.   

Be Still,                                                                                                                 
PDan   
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Office News... 

†  Sunday, November 3 is daylight savings time…. Don’t forget to turn your clocks back or you will be early to 
church!!  

† Bare Bones Service in the Lloyd Room, November 10. No live-stream service on this day 

† November 24 is “Harvest Sunday” ~ We will be collecting non-perishable food items for the Food Shelf.  
Please bring your items with you into the Sanctuary.  

† Order your Poinsettias by November 10. Order forms are available in this Newsletter as well as in the back 
hallway. You may also skip the order form and email your information to Dawn 
(hbchurch50@gmail.com) 

 

Christian Education News... 

√ The office will be closed for the Thanksgiving Holiday on November 27, 28 & 29 

√ Offering Books will be available in the Narthex starting next month. These books do not expire so if you still 
have some left from last year, you do not need to grab new ones 

√ Did you recently move? Did you get rid of your landline and only have a cell phone now? Did you change            
your email address? If you answered yes to any of these questions, please remember to let the office know so 
Dawn can update your information.  If you want to keep this information private, that is not a problem, just 
let Dawn know that when giving her your new information and she will not share it without your permission.  

Sunday School News...  

 Adult Education meets on Sunday mornings from 9:00-9:45am in the Library 

 Saturday Bible Study meets the 2nd & 4th Saturday of the month from 9:30-11:00am in the Lloyd 
Room.  November dates are Nov. 9 & 23 

Thomas enjoyed playing a Elijah and the widow memory game in Sunday School  

Worship News... 
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Finance News…. 

$ Stewardship Sunday is November 10 ~ You will soon receive a Campaign letter along with a 
pledge card. We hope everyone will support the 2025 Budget Campaign and return a pledge 
card as soon as possible so that we may continue with the financial planning for the                        
upcoming year.  

$ Extra ways you can help support our Church Budget... 

a)   Purchase Tops Gift Cards for your own personal use or for gifts (56 Days until Christmas). Stop-in, 
      Call or Email the church office to purchase 

$ The end of the year is fast approaching… Is your pledge up to date? Do you need to know how much you 
pledged or how much you have given to date?  Call or email Dawn and she’d be happy to share this                      
information with you. 

$ **Important - For those of you who send your payments through your bank electronically, please watch 
your December dates. Your bank  has to issue a check and mail it to us. If you want your December payment 
to be applied to your December pledge, please allow enough time (7-10 days if not more these days) for it to 
be mailed and reach us by December 31.  

 

A Look at October Finances…  

Thank you for your Support  

 October 2024 Monthly Budget  Over Budget Under budget 

Pledges $   12,137.00 $  11,080.00 $     889.92  

Loose Offerings $      1,312.00 $    1,833.00  - $     354.67 

Church Life Events $      4,754.00 $    1,667.00 $   3,087.00        

Misc. Income $         175.00 $    1,167.00    - $     992.00 

Special Offerings $           50.00 $      167.00  - $     117.00          

Total Income  $   18,428.00 $  15,914.00 $   2,513.25  

      

Total Expenses $ 17,150.03 $  21,321.24  - $   4,171.21 

Page 4 

Change of Address... 

 Helen Osborn has changed rooms her new room number is 221. If you stop in or send her 
cards her whole address is Helen Osborn, 700 Island Cottage Rd, Room 221, Rochester, NY 



Young-at-Hearts Activities... 

Church Decorating ~ Saturday, November  30 ~ All are welcome to join us in decorating the church                          
for the holiday season at 7:00pm.  Goodies will be served!! 

 

HBC has a tradition of  decorating our Christmas tree with Angel ornaments.  Each member of our church 
family is invited to contribute an angel or angel-themed ornament to be hung on the church tree.  If you or 
your family are new to HBC and have not contributed an angel ornament in the past, please consider doing 
so this year. Just print your family name and the year some place on the ornament and leave it on the pew 
in the back hallway by November 24. 

Thank You... 

I would like to Thank everyone for all the prayers, cards and support!!                 

I am healing from my recent surgery and have felt your love and     
prayers   ~ Sue McLean 

Order Your Poinsettia Plants in Memory or Honor of Your Special Loved 
Ones, to help us decorate our Sanctuary during the Holiday 

Flowers... 
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Outreach Giving Table... 
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Christmas Basket & “Gift Giving” Information... 

 

Family information will become available to us Late-November.  This is when we typically call the families to           
get information regarding needs, wants, sizes, ages, pets, etc., then create “tags” for our “Tag Tree/Table” and sign 
up lists, and put together the table where you could choose those tags.  [The Christmas Basket program only                 
guarantees a Christmas dinner for families.]   
 

Food pickup from the Food Shelf, perishable food purchase, and delivery of the Christmas “Baskets” and 
gifts will occur on Friday, December 20th. 
 

Challenges:   

• Timing:  A lot happening on Friday, December 20th. 

• COVID/Flu:  COVID and the flu continue to challenge us. 

• There is a greater need for Christmas Basket Sponsors:  We have increased the number of families we 
 will be assisting and, to do so, we are looking at the following: 

 The cost of food: Yes, it has gone up. We are reducing the amount/variety that we normally provide
  with the knowledge that the recipients will still receive other items from the Food Shelf. 

 Gifts:  More people are watching on-line and will not be enticed by our “Tag-Tree-Table” to purchase 
  gifts – so if you can help, let us know! 

Those who would like to provide a gift (and can do so by December 16) 

• We hope to have gift tags on the table by November 24th but if you pre-purchase a generic gift, we can as
 sign it to a person/family who may not otherwise be selected. 

• Or you can contact Jayne Gerega at jgerega@rochester.rr.com or 392-9737.  She will try to match you up                
 with someone – and will provide as much information as possible. (Note: Mindi Barnes will be assisting so 
 you may hear from her.) 

• Please remember – Try to limit your gifts to $10-$20 per person. It may be sad/difficult for one family                       
 member to get several packages to open, while another only gets one – and families in the program do  
 compare their Christmas baskets with others who receive baskets from other organizations. Gift cards are     
 an excellent choice for an individual or perhaps something larger if you choose to do the whole family. 
 (Note:  Tops gift cards can be purchased through the church for adults.  Walmart gift cards might also be 
 good for a family since they deliver – and they can purchase food and other items in case you want to allow                      
 the family to do their own shopping. If you want to donate money for gifts and have us do the shopping for 
 you, we can do that…) 
 

Return gifts by Monday, December 16th.  Please wrap your gift and place the tag on the gift for identification. 
(It will be a “Family Number” and age/gender combination.  Use the tag that you selected when signing up.)  Make 
sure that you note the return on the sign-up sheet.   
 

Our church is blessed with a congregation of givers - who provide generously through the Communion Offering so 
that we can, and do, exceed the requested list of items for the Christmas Baskets.  We attempt to provide enough 
food for several meals - not just enough for one day. 
 

As a new activity, we will be trying to involve the kids with the assembly of the non-perishables on December 15th.  
We will likely need to set aside another morning (December 19th) to make sure that the "baskets" have the appropri-
ate non-perishables and gifts, On December 20th, we will finally add the perishable foods that we purchased along 
with the foods supplied by the Food Shelf and other local organizations – as we prepare them for pick up or deliv-
ery.     
 

We thank you in advance for your participation in the Christmas Basket Program and for your generous giving to               
the Communion Offering throughout the year!                                                                                               
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Wednesday Dinner... 

 

 

 

 

 

50 Lake Ave., Hilton N.Y. 
 

“Meatloaf Dinner” 
 

           Wednesday, November 13 

                              4:30-6:00pm                                                                                      

                 OR                                                                                                                                     

      Until We Sell Out!! 
 

Dinners are $12 per person and should be                                          

Ordered and Prepaid in Advance 

 

To order your dinners, please call the church office                                     

at (585) 392-7990  

Email us at hbchurch50@gmail.com or  

Stop in during office hours M-F 9:30-1:30 
 

Dinner will include: 

Meatloaf  ~ Potato ~ Vegetable ~ Dessert 
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Raffle... 
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Roof News... 

 

  

THANK YOU, THANK YOU to our “Fun” Raising Committee that has been working so  hard to raise                
money to pay back the Roof Loan. Your generous time and efforts is paying off.  We have taken in $37,363 
putting the $130,820 loan under $100,000. Current payoff amount is $93,457. **Note: These amounts do 
not include any Memorial money. Memorial will be dedicating the Memorial Roof Funds in 2025 and then 
that amount will be applied to the loan payoff amount.  

The “Fun” Raising Committee which consists of Debbie McCracken, Diane Church, David Couchman, Tom 
Dobles, Sue Fertitta, Beth Heintz & Sue Mullen gives a report to the Official Board once a month to keep 
them informed of fundraisers being planned. If you  have any questions or concerns about the fundrais-
ers, please see a member of the “Fun” Raising Team or the Official Board. 

We’d also like to Thank ALL of you for your support whether it be by volunteering or participating in an 
event or just Giving to the “Roof” Fund.  

We will continue to accept donation to this project until it is paid in full. "Raise the Roof” envelopes are 
available in the pew racks.  
 

Current Fundraisers ....  

 Slate Sale ~ Pieces of slate are in the Lloyd Room by the Historians window 

 Solar Eclipse Slate & Keepsake Ornaments ~ $5 each 

 Oliver’s Chocolate Candy Bars ~ $2 each. Baskets with candy are in the Lloyd Room and back hallway 

 A Ghost Story of Christmas Show with an Ice Cream Social ~ November 23 ~ 6:30 pm Tickets are $15 
in advance $20 at the Door 

 Harvest Sunday Breakfast ~ November 24  

 

 

 

 Wreath Pick-up is Sunday December 1st 
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Daily Prayer List... 
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Daily Prayer List... 
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Community Program... 
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Election Day Bake Sale.. 

Caring Cooks News... 

Donations Needed… 

The Cooks are looking for the following donations for the Christmas Carol Ice Cream Social: 

  Chocolate Ice Cream 

  Chocolate & Carmel Syrup 

  Whip Cream & Cherries 

  Sprinkles, Nuts, M&M’s, Oreos 

Donations are needed by November 20 

If you are able to help with donations for this event, please sign-up on the list in the Lloyd Room or email 
Dawn and let her know what you might be able to donate.  Any questions, please see Debbie McCracken 

Save the Date… Tuesday, November 5th, all day!  
 

The Great Baptist Bake Sale!!!  
 

It’s our Annual Election Day Bake Sale!  With this year being a Presidential Election, we’re anticipating a big 
turnout!  New this year, we’ll be in the corner of the Lloyd Room near the exit! 
 

I’m asking for donations of homemade baked goods!  If you can package them in individual servings, maybe 
2 or 4 cookies, muffins, cupcakes, etc., that makes it easier to sell!  If you can’t package them that way, it’s 
ok.  I’ll do it!  I’ll take as much as you want to donate!!!  Whatever you want to make is good with me!  
 

Items can be dropped off on Monday or Tuesday the 4th or 5th.  We’re anticipating a very successful event!  
 

Any questions or comments, please see Debbie McCracken,                                                                                                
debbiemccracken03@yahoo.com  
 

Thanks so much for your support! 
 

Joyfully, 
Debbie  

If  you are interested in bringing in cookies for our Fellowship Hour after church 
on Sundays, please stop by the Lloyd Room and sign-up for a Sunday. ~ Thanks in 
advance for helping with this ministry.  
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Sunday Breakfast... 
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Hour of Prayer.. 
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Holiday Program... 
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Community Event.. 
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H I L T O N  B A P T I S T  C H U R C H  

Pastor Dan Brown 

50 Lake Ave 
Hilton, NY 14468 
Phone: 585-392-7990 
Fax: 585-392-7991 
Email: hbchurch50@gmail.com 
Website: hiltonbaptist.org 
 

Sunday Mornings… 

Worship Service @10:00 AM ~ In-person or Streaming at YouTube under “Hilton Baptist Church Live” 

Adult Education Class 9:00-9:45 AM in the Library 
 

Tuesdays…. 

Clothes Closet  Open 9:00-11:30 AM every week  
 

Wednesdays…. 

Choir Rehearsals - 7:00pm 
 

Thursdays….. 

Clothes Closet Open November 7 from  5:00-7:00 PM 
 

Saturdays…. 

Saturday Bible Study meets the 2nd & 4th  Saturday at 9:30 AM             

Clothes Closet Open November 16 from 9:00-11:00 AM                                                      


